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Fong, LCAP/SPA Coordinator; Dr. Ed Eldridge, Director, Strategy and Innovation; and Malinda 

Chambers, Administrative Assistant. Harris was in attendance and facilitated the PowerPoint slides. 

Current Facilitation Team 

Fisher introduced the current AAAB Facilitators including herself and Dr. William Ellerbee. 

(Additional Facilitators were introduced later during the meeting.) Both individuals began with the 

inception of the SCUSD African American Task Force. Their role will be to provide support of the 

AAAB’s efforts. 

SCUSD AAAB Milestones Recap 

Fisher referenced the many milestones reached by the AAAB since its inception. She referred to  

PowerPoint Slides #8 and #9, which delineated a timeline of events that have taken place from 

September 27, 2018 through July 2021. 

Placement within the District 

Fisher reminded the AAAB that the AAAB was not separate from the District. Instead, it is part of the 

District’s operational committees which provide ongoing service and information to the 

Superintendent and District Board. Space has been allotted on the District’s website 

(https://www.scusd.edu/aaab) to reference and save important information relating to the AAAB. It 

was noted that this website for maintaining all of the AAAB’s decisions and pertinent information 

may change in the future. 

SCUSD Black/African American Students Are … 

Fisher reminded the attendees of data relating to the District’s Black/African American students. 

More specifically, she stated what they most likely and least likely will do. She also reminded the 

members that the AAAB exists because of Black student disparities within the District. 

AAAB Purpose 

Fisher reminded the AAAB of its purpose as delineated in two statements. (See statements listed 

on Slide 12 of the July 7, 2021 AAAB Agenda PowerPoint.) 

Agreed Upon Group Norms 

Fisher asked the members to review the six (6) norms which had been previously developed and 

agreed upon by the AAAB. She asked the members to share their thoughts on one or more norm 

that resonated with them. Conrad Crump and Julius Austin shared their thoughts on two (2) 

separate norms. A thumbs-up consensus of those present indicated all were in favor and supportive 

of the norms and were committed to “make sure they happened.” (See the groups norms listed on 

PowerPoint Slides #13 and $14 of the July 7, 2021 AAAB Agenda.) 

/aaab
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AAAB Committee Case Studies/Committee Reports 

Several items were listed on the agenda under the above heading; however, initial attention was 

devoted to the incident at Kit Carson IB school and the debrief SUSD Board of Education Meeting. 
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 The Superintendent’s Cabinet has already participated in two (2) training sessions. 

 The District’s Principals began the training with the EPIC-N training earlier this school year and will continue 

into the 2021-22 school year. 

 He would like EPIC-N to work with the AABA regarding the training needs of the District 

 He will be looking at one-time funding for the additional days needed for PDD. 

Several insightful questions were asked of Aguilar by the following individuals: Julius Austin, 

Terrence Gladney, Kim Williams, Nakeisha Thomas, Alisha Williams, Brit Irby, and Conrad Crump. 

The following represents their questions (abbreviated) and the Superintendent’s responses: 

1) How will you deal with teachers opting in/opting out of the PDD? – The PDD training will be 

mandatory for ALL to attend. If approved by the bargaining units, there would be an Increase 

of t2 days to the teacher’s work-year from 181 days to 183 days, of which 2 additional days 

would be for PDD, paid work-days. 

2) Is the Superintendent open for recommendations related to the training? – Yes. Will work 

with EPIC-N and have them involved in conversations with the AAAB.  
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further encouraged others to complete their applications and become part of the pool of potential 

applicants. 

Update of Letters to SCUSD Board of Education – Julius Austin stated an additional letter will be 

drafted by AAAB to send to the District Board. This letter will highlight broader issues, which are 

aligned to the AAAB recommendations.  

Potential Barriers to Successful Implementation 

Fisher reviewed seven (7) barriers identified by the AAAB members early on to prevent a successful 

implementation of the AAAB’s recommendations and other concerns. No questions or concerns 

were asked. (See barriers listed in PowerPoint Slide #20 of July 7, 2021 AAAB Agenda.) 

Capacity Building Proposal Elements Submitted and Approved for CARES 

Funding 

Fisher explained that a proposal had been submitted to the District to hire AAREA for the purpose of 

coordinating several elements to support the work of the AAAB. The proposal and funding were 

approved by the District Board. 

 Six major elements are included in the approved proposal. (See PowerPoint Slide #20 of July 7, 

2021 Agenda for the proposal outline/details.) 

,
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Framing the Work Ahead 

Fisher reminded the AAAB that Committee Assignments would be next on the agenda, and that 

monthly meetings of the AAAB will be held during the months of August, September and October, 

then the AAAB will transition to quarterly meetings. 

Working Committee Descriptions 
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members of their preferred meeting time, which means the meeting will start at 6:00 PM, not 5:30 

PM. 

Having no further business for the July 7th AAAB Meeting, Fisher ended the meeting at 7:26 PM. 

Next AAAB Meeting 

Wednesday, August 4, 2021 

6:00-8:00 PM via Zoom 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dr. William Ellerbee, Facilitator 


